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Announcements 
 

• Researchers from Dartmouth College are studying PFAS found in fish at 6 lakes across 
southern New Hampshire during the summer of 2023. This project is a collaboration 
with the NH DES and funded by the US Geological Survey.  The goal of this project is 
to better understand the occurrence of PFAS in these lake ecosystems.  The study will 
take place at Horseshoe Pond in Merrimack, along with 5 other lakes in the southern 
NH area.  
If you catch a yellow perch, smallmouth bass or largemouth bass in Horseshoe Pond 
during the summer of 2023 these fish can be donated for the purpose of the study. 

 More details can be found on the Town website at www.merrimacknh.gov.   
 

• Come and join Merrimack VFW Post 8641 on Memorial Day on Monday, May 29th. 
Parade kicks off at 10:30 am from the Rite Aid Parking Lot and travels down Daniel 
Webster Highway to Baboosic Lake Road and ends at the Last Rest Cemetery 
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